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07 November 2017 Client File No.: 4320.00
License No.: 69HW
Operating Permit # 23647

Government of Manitoba

Manitoba Sustainable Development, Environmental Approvals
160-123 Main Street

Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 1A5

Attention: Ms. Cory Graham, P.Eng. Environmental Approvals

Reference: Notice of Alteration Form — Cover Letter
Dangerous Good Handling and Transportation Act License - 69HW RR
Operating Permit No. 23647
Process and systems improvements and upgrades
1090 Kenaston Boulevard
Winnipeg, Manitoba

INTRODUCTION

GFL Environmental Inc. (GFL) submits this cover letter regarding the proposed operations at GFL’s 1090 Kenaston
Boulevard location in Winnipeg, Manitoba. (MB). The Notice of Alteration pertains to the following system and
process improvements:

1) Decommissioning of the existing waste oil decant aboveground storage tank (AST) and removal from the
Facility for recycling.

2) Installation of a double walled AST for the collection of decanted waste oil during processing.
3) Installation of high level sensors equipped with audible alarms.
4) Installation of a concrete containment berm.

GFL requests this Notice of Alteration be in place until 31 December 2017.

CLOSURE

Please contactr A ny questions regarding the enclosed or require any further information.
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